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“Dr. Sonny White is a dear friend of South Carolina and we could not be more thankful for his service at Midlands 
Tech. Dr. White has always been at the forefront  of combining education with business to improve the workforce for 
all individuals in South Carolina. He is an example to every technical school president, every university president and 
every leader in South Carolina of what it means to take a mission and move the job forward. Dr. White has taught us 
what it means to never stop envisioning all that is great for South Carolina. It is a great day in South Carolina because 
of the gifts that have been given to us by Dr. Sonny White.”
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